AUGUST 11, 2010

     A regular meeting of the Madrid Town Board was called to order at 6:30 pm in the Town Office.

     Members present: Joseph Finnegan, Tim Thisse, Kevin Finnegan, Tony Cooper, David Fisher and Judy Hargrave – Town Clerk. Absent: Bill Barkley.

     Also present: Tim Lucas, Kim Bisonette, Tedra Cobb, Charles Grant, Aaron Jarvis, Dan McGrath, Tammy Hawkins and Robert Best.

     The Town Clerk presented proof of publication on the sale of surplus equipment.

     Jake Stone bid $226 on the 1996 Ford truck and Tammy Hawkins bid $400.

     Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to accept Tammy Hawkins bid of $400 for the 1996 Ford truck. All were in favor.

     Public Comment: Tedra Cobb passed out information from the New York State Association of Counties regarding a property tax cap and she gave the board some financial facts regarding the county finances. The Supervisor told Tedra that he thinks a tax increase should be out of the question for the county this year.

     Robert Best gave the board an update regarding AMP.

     Tim Lucas and Dan McGrath gave the board a sample local law regarding E911 numbering for properties located in the Town of Madrid. The Board will review and the Supervisor will send a copy to the Town Attorney for his comments. 

     Charlie Grant stated that there will be a joint fire/rescue building meeting on August 30, 2010 at 6 pm. Charlie also stated that there will be Fire District budget meeting on September 27th.

     Aaron Jarvis gave the board an update on the WWTP project. Aaron stated that EFC has wired the Town the first payment that he submitted and he is now submitting a payment request of $39,491.50 for Fiacco & Riley.

     David Fisher made a motion second by Kevin Finnegan to authorize the Supervisor to review the payment requests and sign them if all the paperwork is in order. All were in favor.

    Tammy Hawkins reported that she had cashed in the Canadian money from the Bluegrass Festival.

    Tammy had the following names for a committee to oversee the park. Alan Finnegan, Tammy Hawkins, Vernon Ford, Sherry Delosh, Tim Thisse and Gary Hartson.

     The Supervisor presented the board with a copy of the monthly report.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by David Fisher to acknowledge receipt of the monthly report. All were in favor.

     The board reviewed the monthly bills. Tim Thisse made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to pay the monthly bills. General #241-271 for $39,040.83, Highway #116-135 for $38,662.07, Water #64-72 for $39,006.91, Sewer #34-37 for $5,229.11 and Light District #8 for $1,079.91. All were in favor.

     Communications: The Supervisor received a sales tax check in the amount of $66,959.44. He put $17,810.79 into the highway account and the rest in the general fund.

    A letter was received from the Office of the State Comptroller stating that the Town has been selected for a survey of the Town’s financial operations. They will contact the Town when they are ready to begin the process.

     Old Business: The Supervisor will contact Ray Wilson for a quote on workers compensation insurance.

     A letter was received regarding the winter maintenance contract stating that they would like a one-year extension with no increases. This will be discussed at the Supervisor’s meeting to be held on August 25th.

     The Supervisor sent a letter to Brian Hammond regarding the highway crews contract.

     The water and sewer committee will meet with Aaron Jarvis to discuss the charges for the WWTP project.

     There was no new business.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to approve the minutes of the previous meeting. All were in favor.

    Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to adjourn. Meeting was adjourned at 9:05 pm.

_______________________________

Judy Hargrave, Town Clerk

